Center Township
Board of Supervisors
June 13, 2023
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 13, 2023
at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul
Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. There were no
visitors present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the May business meeting as read. Dan seconded and
the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2-2023 designating the secretary/treasurer to be the
Chief Administrative Officer for the pension plan. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Paul made a motion to advertise for the adoption of a revised weight limit ordinance at the July 11
meeting. The updated ordinance will revise the penalty section. Dan seconded and the motion was
carried unanimously.

There have been no code enforcement activities in the past month. The supervisors recently met with
Rich Rush from Harshman regarding the proposed bridge replacement on Grinnage Run Road. He is
scheduling to have the area surveyed.

The supervisors discussed road improvement projects on Morris Run Road and Tower Road.

Paul made a motion to advertise for bids for paving the .54 mile section of Morris Run Road from the

intersection with Hopewell Ridge Road to the Morris Township line. The bids will be opened and read
at noon on July 11" prior to the monthly business meeting. Dan seconded and the motion was carried

unanimously.

Tower Road needs to be milled prior to being resurfaced. Paul made a motion to obtain quotes to have
the road milled. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Roadside trash pickup was performed as a community service project in conjunction with Iron Senergy
on Oak Forest and Maple Run Roads on June 10™. Austin Crouse brought members of the WG girls
varsity basketball team along with the Iron Senergy volunteers. The Township will cover the cost of
trash disposal. The supervisors agreed to send thank you notes to Andrew Vanata and Austin Crouse.

The supervisors attended the Redevelopment Authority board meeting on Monday, June 12% to discuss
the new home projects in Rogersville. The final home is planned to be ready by fall. The development
has been named McNay Corner in agreement with John and Kathy McNay, the donors of the land.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:18
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